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The offshore oil and gas exploration industry in Australia (and worldwide) has conducted
extensive research and monitoring programs which have provided valuable insights into the
nature of seismic signals in different water depths and the behaviour of marine animals such
as whales, dolphins and fish in the vicinity of seismic surveys. Despite this, we in Australia
still have to operate marine seismic surveys under a set of protocols covering the interaction
between seismic surveys and whales that are the most stringent (over-precautionary?) in the
world.

Why can this be so? If all regulators and all interested parties are looking at the same body of
science; 1) why are the protocols for interaction between seismic surveys and whales not
consistent throughout the world and ii) why is the seismic industry accused of adversely
impacting marine life when, after 40 years of marine exploration using airgun arrays, there is
no real evidence of this?

This presentation briefly describes the results achieved from using such techniques as towed
PAM (passive acoustic monitoring), seabed acoustic loggers, shipboard observations
(synthesis of MMO data), aerial surveys, etc.

It then goes on to explore the main reasons why the industry finds it so difficult to get its
message across. These reasons include the lack of awareness of many geophysicists, asset
managers and companies about the challenges involved in acquiring seismic data in the first
place, the complexity of the science, the difficulties involved in collating it into a meaningful
result, the fact that the science is often interpreted or portions of it selected by those who
have a biased opinion (as opposed to panels that provide a balanced view) and the reluctance
of many companies in the industry to challenge the often emotive and inaccurate accusations
by some environmental groups and the media.
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